
 

 

Press Communiqué 
 

Geotechnical Investigations along Mahebourg-Flacq Road (B28)                                           
from Riviere des Creoles to Grand Sables 

 
The public is hereby informed that Geotechnical Investigation Works would be carried along 
Mahebourg-Flacq Road (B28) from Riviere des Creoles to Grand Sable, at 38 different locations 
by Water Research Co. Ltd, on behalf of the National Development Unit. 
 
Subsequently, one lane of the B28 Road would be closed at each of the 38 locations as from 
21 March 2023 to 23 April 2023, between 08 00 hours to 16 00 hours.  
 
A ‘STOP/GO’ traffic scheme would be put in place at these 38 locations to ensure safe traffic 
movement and traffic fluidity. 

 
The necessary traffic signs would be set up to inform and guide road users accordingly. Police 
would provide assistance to road users. 
 
Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area and to drive 
within the prevailing speed limit.  
 
The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 
public. 
 
 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 
20 March 2023 


